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History of the Lititz Lions Club  

1941 
Organizational meetings held, Constitution and By-laws adopted. Charter 

night held March 6, attended by 160 guests and 39 Lititz Lions. 50 original 

Charter Members. Club will recognize and host selectees going Into the 

service of their country. Contribution made to Lancaster County Blind 

Association. Two members dropped out of club during June. 1st President, 

Raymond Reedy. Ended year with 50 members.  

1941-42 

Family Picnic Aug. 24, 1942. First fund raiser, Donkey Baseball Game, 

profit $92.90. Met with Rotary Club to plan activities and avoid duplication 

of efforts. Food stand at Farm Show, profit of $100.14. Lion Wertsch fitted 

two needy children with glasses. Christmas Ladies Night Dec. 4, 1941. 

Provided 2 signs on roads entering Lititz. Hosted High School Football 

Team. Charter Night with ladies in attendance held In March. Harry Way, 

President. Year ended with 49 members.  

1942-43 
Activity Committee began selling War Stamps at dinner meetings. 

Sponsored Donkey Baseball Game. 18 members received perfect attendance 

awards. Family Picnic in Lititz Springs Park, September 3, 1942. Sponsored 

Boy Scout Troop#44. Club went on record to sponsor supervised 

playgrounds. Lititz hosted District Rally at General Sutter Hotel, 159 

attended. Charter Night. Contribution to Lancaster County Blind 

Association. Baron Stiegel Club of 17 members at Brickerville, organized 

and sponsored by Lititz Lions Club in May 1943. David Wright, President. 

Year ended with 47 members.  

1943-44 
Club voted to attend church as a club and rotate between community 

churches each quarter. Family Picnic attended by 130 persons. Carnival 

produced $275 profit. Money used for playground. Club sponsored program 

on a Sunday evening in Lititz Springs Park. Gave $150 scholarship to a 

nursing student. 36 Lititz Lions attend Baron Stiegel Charter Night. Carnival 

for Club Activity Fund resulted in a profit of $350. Farm Show stand yielded 

$377 profit. Christmas Party Ladies Night December 16, 1943. Hosted Boy 

Scout Troop #44 and their fathers at a dinner meeting in January. Charter 

Night, March 16, 1944. 30 members received 100% attendance award. T/Sgt 
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Harold Zander guest at June 15, 1944 meeting. John Keehn, President. Year 

ended with 50 members.  

1944-45 
Family picnic in park Aug. 3,1944. $235 profit at stand in Farm Show. 

Sponsored Cub Pack. Lions Club sign erected at east end of Lititz. 

Auctioned off cigarettes at dinner meeting. Sgt Leo Rossi was guest of club 

at Nov. 16, 1944 meeting. Christmas Ladies Night attended by 59 members, 

lionesses and guests. Dec 17, 1944. Hosted Lititz High School football team, 

Jan. 18, 1945. First father/son/daughter night Feb. 15, 1945. Fifth Charter 

Night, March 1, 1945. Sponsored joint Charter Night of Scout Troop #44 

and Cub Pack #144. Contribution to Lancaster County Blind Association. 

Lititz Lions and Rotary Club collected 16,000 lb. of clothing for National 

Clothing Drive. Made $100 contribution to Lititz Rec Center. Provided flags 

to Cub Pack #144. Lions and wives served as hosts and hostesses and 

supervisors at Rec Center. Lester Balmer ,President. Year ended with 48 

members.  

1945-46 
Director's meetings held the second and fourth Mondays each month along 

with committee chairman. A directory of all members, committees and 

programs was printed and distributed to the members. Club arranged a 

program to be hold in the park on Labor Day, Sept. 2, 1945. Former club 

members started returning from the armed services and were contacted to 

come back into the Lititz Lions as active members. Joint meeting In the form 

of a picnic was held at Poplar Grove with the Baron Stiegel and Warwick 

Lions. Regular Oct. 4, 1945 meeting postponed so the club could participate 

in Victory Parade. Hosted Lititz High School football team, the Lancaster 

County Champions at the Dec. 2, 1945 meeting. Christmas Ladies Night 

Dec. 20, 1945. Club wanted to raise membership from 50 to 65 members. 

but discovered membership was never closed. Charter Night March 7, 1946. 

Band Concert sponsored April 26, 1946 provided a profit of $315.70. 

Emergency food collection sponsored by club, over 2,000 cans of food and 

several hundred dollars collected. Paul Diehm ,President. Year ended with 

54 members.  

1946-47 
Forty one Lions attended picnic as guests of Lutheran Ushers Association In 

Penryn Park. Two stands at Farm Show produce $750 profit. Sponsored 

Lititz Community Party. Sponsored Public Card Party- profit of $175. Profit 
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turned over to Lititz Rec Center. First Easter Egg Hunt sponsored by Lititz 

Lions Club was attended by over 1,000 children. Contributed $25 to Texas 

Relief Disaster. Samuel Nuss, President. Year ended with 57 members.  

1947-48 
Family picnic Aug. 1, 1947. Halloween Block Party Oct. 31, 1947, first ever 

in Lititz. Town Christmas Party sponsored by Lions, Dec. 20, 1947. 

Christmas and New Year's Eve Ladies Night, Jan. 1, 1948. Joint meeting 

Zone A hold at Mount Joy. Card Party profit of $110 donated to Rec Center. 

$50 contributed to Women's Auxiliary of Lancaster Blind Association. John 

Steffy, Sr. ,President. Year ended with 49 members.  

1948-49 
Three stands at Farm Show, one to sell chances on a home. Halloween 

Parade Oct. 31, 1948. Town Christmas Party sponsored by Lions. Christmas 

Ladies Night. Club attended Zone meeting in Manheim. Father/son/daughter 

night. $1,454 received on Television project. Each member asked to donate 

2 dozen colored hard-boiled eggs for Easter Egg Hunt. Sponsored Blue 

Baron Project. Lions asked borough to install curb around playground on 

Spruce and 2nd Avenue before they have fill hauled in. 1,100 tickets were 

sold on home. $850 profit on carnival June 30, 1949 to be used for 

recreation purposes. Chester Wertsch ,President. Year ended with 48 

members.  

1949-50 
Family picnic Aug. 18, 1949. $500 spent on playground, 20 trees at a cost of 

$270 ordered for playground. Stands were operated at Ephrata and Lititz 

Farm Shows. Deed to home being chanced off transferred to Lion Wertsch. 

Meeting held on merger of schools. Baron Stiegel, Warwick Lions and 

school board members of all three areas invited. Halloween Parade Oct. 31, 

1949. Regular Oct. 20,1949 meeting was Fall Rally at Ephrata. Community 

Christmas Party. Christmas Ladies Night. Ferry Buckwalter was the winner 

of the house chanced off. Father/son/daughter Night. Charter Night. 

Additional playground equipment purchased. Easter Egg Hunt. Annual dues 

increased to $16. Purchased hospital bed and mattress, located at Odd 

Fellows. Sponsored midget midget baseball team. New playground 

equipment installed. Lion Long purchased a new flag for playground. Abe 

Beck ,President. Year ended with 43 members.  
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1950-51 
Family picnic. Two blind persons sent to summer camp at Beacon Lodge. 

Carnival hold on Aug. 10 and 11. Claw started. Stands at Farm Show. 

Proceeds from Carnival placed In High School Band fund. Dedication of 

playground held on Aug. 10. Halloween Parade. Membership attendance 

stressed. Christmas Ladies Night. Father/son/daughter night. 1Oth Charter 

Night. Easter Egg Hunt. Howard Redcay ,President. Year ended with 47 

members.  

1951-52 
Convention Fund established. Contribution to Lancaster County Blind 

Association. Helped defray hospital expense for a  

local woman. Carnival at playground. Family picnic. Additional playground 

equipment purchased and Installed. John Peiffer and his dog sent to Beacon 

Lodge. Halloween Parade. Turkey Raffle. Ladies Night. Charter Night. 

Easter Egg Hunt. Broom Sale. John Witmyer, President. Year ended with 54 

members.  

1952-53 

Family picnic. Purchased additional equipment for playground. Carnival at 

playground. John Peiffer sponsored to Beacon Lodge. Halloween Parade. 

Turkey Raffle. Ladies Night. Charter Night. Easter Egg Hunt. Broom Sale. 

Charles Dussinger ,President. Year ended with 53 members.  

1953-54 
Family picnic. Work party at playground. Sponsored John Pelffer to Beacon 

Lodge. Carnival at playground. Halloween Parade. Turkey raffle. Ladies 

night. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Broom 

sale. Clarence Herr, President. Year ended with 54 members.  

1954-55 

Family picnic. Sponsored John Peiffer to Beacon Lodge. Stand at farm 

show. Halloween Parade. Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Father/son/daughter 

night. Charter Night. Easter Egg Hunt. Purchased a tree for Lititz Springs 

Park in memory of deceased member, Lion Sam Nuss. Ray Pettyjohn, 

President. Year ended with 55 members.  
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1955-56 
Family picnic. Purchased park benches 

for playground. Stand at farm show. 

Halloween Parade. Chanced off turkeys. 

Bowling team sponsored in Industrial 

League. Made contribution to Rec Center. 

Held one dinner meeting at Warwick 

House. 90% of members voted to stay at 

General Sutter Hotel. Father/son/daughter 

night. Whirlpool bath donated to high 

school. Easter Egg Hunt. Lions handled Bicentennial pageant. Float in the 

Bicentennial Parade. Pelifer and Plautz sent to Beacon Lodge. Elvin Good, 

President. Year ended with 58 members.  

1956-57 
Lions annual auction held at playground. Family picnic In park. Halloween 

Parade. Pancake breakfast, served 6 a.m. to 6 p.m. Christmas party for needy 

children. Donation to Beacon Lodge swimming pool. Father/son/daughter 

night. Charter night. Candy provided to children receiving Polio shots. Hams 

chanced off. Easter Egg Hunt. Joint Service club dinner meeting at new 

Warwick High School. Warwick High School basketball team honored at a 

regular dinner meeting. General Sutter Hotel closed. First meeting In June, 

1957 held at Warwick House. Paul Lauderman, President. Year ended with 

60 members.  

1957-58 
Annual auction. Family picnic. Sponsored a girl In the Lancaster County 

Beauty Pageant at Ephrata Farm Show. Halloween Parade. Pancake 

breakfast. Attendance teams chosen for coming year. Ladies night at 

Schatzman's. Chanced off hams. Contributed $75 for uniforms for Safety 

Crossing Guards. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. 

Sponsored 3 people to Beacon Lodge Summer Camp. Contribution to Post 

Prom Frolic. Contributed to Overbrook School for Blind. Wilbur Miller, 

President. 32 members had 100% attendance. Year ended with 58 members.  

1958-59 
50/50 club started. John Peiffer and Ruth Nissley sponsored to summer 

camp at Beacon Lodge. Family picnic. Profit from auction donated to Lititz 

Springs Park. Endorsed a state park at Zartman's Dam. Halloween Parade. 

Ladies night held at Town & Country. Playground lease renewed for 5 years. 
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Donated a tree to the park. Father/son/daughter night. Pancake breakfast. 

Joint meeting with Warwick Lions. Easter Egg Hunt. Chanced off hams. 

Charter night. Provided several pairs of glasses for needy children. Donated 

to Post Prom Frolic. Established a $50 award to senior most proficient in 

Social Science. Nina Stroble first recipient. Stanley Brumbach, President. 32 

members had perfect attendance for the year. Year ended with 55 members.  

1959-60 
Family picnic. Donated $50 to Baldwin family to be used for clothing for 

twin daughters attending Overbrook School for Blind. Sponsored basketball 

game between two NBA teams, Philadelphia Warriors and Minneapolis in 

Warwick gym. Halloween Parade. Purchased liability insurance policy. On a 

vote of 36 to 14, dinner meetings will be held at American Legion. Turkey 

tickets sold. Ladies night at Town & Country. Donated $500 to Lititz 

Springs Park. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. 

Pancake breakfast. Profit of $780 from basketball game donated to Rec 

center. Chicken barbecue. Post Prom Frolic. $50 Social Science award 

given. Charles Wagaman, President. Year ended with 49 members.  

1960-61 
Family picnic. Sponsored basketball game between NBA Philadelphia 

Warriors and Syracuse. Renewed liability Insurance. Halloween Parade. 

Contribution to Baldwin twins for clothing. Family picnic. Provided several 

pairs of glasses for needy children. Ladies Christmas night. Held card party 

at American Legion. Returned to General Sutter Hotel for dinner meetings. 

Pancake breakfast. Mr. Bert Shaw, Mr. & Mrs. Anderson and Mrs. Yingst 

were guests at a dinner meeting. Sponsored these people at summer camp at 

Beacon Lodge. Father/son/daughter night. Chanced off hams. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Charter night. Award provided for Social Science. Post Prom Frolic. 

Peter DeLeo, President. Year ended with 48 members.  

1961-62 

Family picnic. Sponsored game between NBA Philadelphia Warriors and 

New York Knickerbockers. Andersons went to Beacon Lodge. Moved shed 

on playground to provide Wagaman's room to expand printing plant. 

Halloween Parade. Sold turkey tickets. Contributed $10 per month to Royer-

Greaves School for Blind for Barbara Baldwin. Ladies night at Town & 

Country. 50/50 club. Bernie Ryder Memorial Award given to outstanding 

senior lineman of the Conference of Roses. Father/son/daughter night. 

Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg Hunt. Charter night. $50 contribution made to 
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Overbrook School for Blind. Lions manned Chicken barbecue stand at 

dedication of Lititz Springs Pool. Presented Social Science Award. Daniel 

Miller, President. Year ended with 53 members.  

1962-63 
Family picnic. Andersons, Bert Shaw and Barbara Baldwin went to Beacon 

Lodge. Chicken barbecue. Several pairs of glasses provided to needy 

persons. Halloween Parade. Liability insurance renewed. Chanced off 

turkeys. Ladies night. Father/son/daughter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter 

Egg Hunt. Chanced off hams. Social Science award presented. Donated $50 

to Overbrook School for Blind. Forbes Ernsweller, President. Year ended 

with 51 members.  

1963-64 
Family picnic. Herb and Ruth Anderson went to Beacon Lodge. Continued 

sending $10 per month to Royer-Greaves School for Blind. Chicken 

barbecue. Halloween Parade. Ladies Night. Bernie Rider award night. 50/50 

Club, part of profit to pay $250 share in Lititz Historical Society. Dinner 

meeting at American Legion from February to June. Father/son/daughter 

night. Charter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg Hunt. $50 donation to 

Post Prom Frolic. Social Science award presented. Championship basketball 

teams entertained at a dinner meeting. George Male, President. Year ended 

with 49 members.  

1964-65 
Family picnic. 2 members appointed as minutemen for Eastern Eye Bank. 

50/50 Club started to provide funds for bill payment. Trees furnished by 

Lion Wltmyer replace trees around the playground. Chicken barbecue. 

Barbara Baldwin and Andersons attended Beacon Lodge. Halloween Parade. 

Committee appointed to plan and arrange for the 25th Charter Night In 1966. 

Playground lease extended through October 31, 1968. Club handled Santa 

Claus letters. Peter DeLeo was Santa Claus. Bernie Rider football award 

night. Restoration of water In head end of park project supported by Lions. 

Ladles night. Father/son/daughter night. Hosted service Clubs meeting In rec 

center. Glasses provided for several needy persons. Easter Egg Hunt. 

Pancake breakfast. Donation to Overbrook School for Blind. Third 

International Vice- ,President Jorge Bird contacted as speaker for 25th 

Charter Night. Donation to Post Prom Frolic. Helped Baron Stiegel Club sell 

tickets for talent show. Social Science award given. Dinner meetings for 
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following year to be held at General Sutter Hotel at a cost of $2.25. Elton 

Jones, President. Year ended with 48 members.  

1965-66 
Charter Night established to be held April 30, 1966 to General Sutter Hotel. 

Established a birthday table for regular dinner meetings. Family picnic. 

Halloween Parade. Bernie Rider award night. Ladies night. Several pairs of 

glasses provided to needy persons. Pancake breakfast. Past ,Presidents 

purchased new banner for the club, to be presented Charter night. 

Championship field hockey team entertained. Father/son/daughter night. 

Club agreed to sponsor Hoxie Bros. Circus. 25th Charter Night to be a 

dinner dance. Easter Egg Hunt. Donated to Post Prom Frolic. Social Science 

award given. Boy Scout Troop #42 granted permission to hold chicken 

barbecue at playground. Rec Center granted permission to use the 

playground for their summer program. Harold Zander, President. Year ended 

with 51 members.  

1966-67 
Made donation to AFS. Circus held July 19. Family picnic. Little League 

Baseball granted permission to use playground for 1967 season. Baldwin 

and Andersons went to Beacon Lodge. Chicken barbecue. Donated $100 to 

Warwick Midget Football League. Halloween Parade. White Cane ticket 

sale. Ladies night. Bernie Rider football award given. Glasses provided to 

several needy persons. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Hoxie Bros. Circus set for July 17. Warwick Education Association 

granted permission to use playground for a chicken barbecue. Donation to 

Post Prom Frolic. Donation to Overbrook School for Blind. Social Science 

award given. Scout Troop #42 given permission to use playground for a 

chicken barbecue. Robert Weaver, President. Year ended with 52 members.  

1967-68 
Family picnic. Chicken barbecue. Halloween Parade. Ordered White Canes 

to be used with turkey chances. Glasses provided to several needy persons. 

Will sponsor Hoxie Bros. Circus July 15,1968. Provided chaperons for rec 

center dances. Ladies night. Service award presented to Dr. Grosh for 20 

years as high school team doctor. Football and hockey teams honored at a 

dinner. Father/son/daughter night. Pancake breakfast. Charter night. Easter 

Egg Hunt. Donated $200 to District Care Project. Donation to Post Prom 

Frolic. Three persons went to Beacon Lodge. Rec center used playground for 



9 
 

summer program. Scout Troop #42 used playground for barbecue. Social 

Science award given. Herbert Fry, President. Year ended with 55 members.  

1968-69 
Dues raised to $10 semi-annually. Donation to Village Art Association. 

Family Picnic. Circus. Chicken barbecue. Halloween Parade. Glasses 

provided to several needy persons. Donated $25 to Leader Dog. Ladies 

Night. Purchased one gas grill to be used by Lions and Lititz Fire Co., who 

also purchased one grill. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Pancake 

breakfast. Easter Egg Hunt. Post Prom Frolic. Social Science award 

presented. John Troutman, President. Year ended with 52 members.  

1969-70 

Brenda Baldwin and the Andersons went to Beacon Lodge. Received four 

swing sets from Woodstream Corporation for the playground. Family picnic. 

Pancake breakfast. Halloween Parade. Ladies night. Turkey tickets sold. 

50/50 started in January 1970. Glasses provided to eight needy persons. 

Father/son/daughter night. Pancake breakfast. Charter night. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Made donation to Leader Dog and Beacon Lodge. Post Prom Frolic. 

Social Science award presented. Donald Steffy, President. Year ended with 

52 members.  

1970-71 

Discussed possibility of forming a LEO Club. Will make four awards to 

graduating seniors in future years. Brenda Baldwin attended Beacon Lodge. 

Family picnic. Halloween Parade. Chicken barbecue. Ladies night. Provided 

glasses to needy persons. Paid medical bill for Barbara Baldwin attending 

Royer-Greaves school for the blind. Sponsored Holiday Wrestling 

Tournament. Donations to Leader Dog, Crippled Children, Northeast Eye 

Bank and Beacon Lodge. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Pancake 

breakfast. Easter Egg Hunt. Joint Service Club dinner at Warwick High 

School. Post Prom Frolic. Donations to library, Lititz Springs Park, rec 

center, and repair playground equipment. Village Art Association donation. 

Steve Palcovic, President. Year ended with 51 members.  

1971-72 

Family picnic. Sponsored a girl In the Beauty Contest at Ephrata Fair. 

Chicken barbecue. Brenda Baldwin went to Beacon Lodge. Halloween 

Parade. Ladies night. Bernie Rider football award. Sponsored Christmas 

Decoration Contest. Wrestling Tournament. Provided glasses to needy 
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persons. Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Donations to Leader Dog, 

Northeast Eye Bank, Pa. Eye Research and Beacon Lodge. Easter Egg Hunt. 

Post Prom Frolic. Boy Scout Troop #42 given permission to use playground 

for a chicken barbecue. Four awards given to graduating senior class. 

Donations to library, rec center, Lititz Springs Park and playground repair. 

Charles Kopp, President. Year ended with 49 members.  

1972-73 
Paid medical bills for Barbara Baldwin at Royer-Greaves School for the 

Blind. Hoxle Brothers Circus. Family picnic. Sponsored music concert, 

proceeds for benefit of flood victims. Chicken barbecue. Halloween Parade. 

Provided glasses for needy people. Ladies night. White cane project. 

Christmas decorations. Wrestling tournament. Discussion on meals at Hotel. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Donation to Blind Bowling tournament at Williamsport. Donations to 

Pa. Sight Conservation, Eye Research, Northeast Eye Bank, Beacon Lodge 

and Leader Dog. Two coffee urns purchased by club. Post Prom Frolic. 

Elton Jones represented the Lions Club In helping organize Meals-on-

Wheels. Four awards to high school seniors. Donations to Lititz Outdoor Art 

Show, rec center, library, Lititz Springs Park, Fire Co., American Legion 

and Meals-on-Wheels. James Perini, President. Year ended with 47 

members.  

1973-74 
Meals at Hotel increased to $3.00. Family picnic. Clam bake at Spring Lake. 

Renewed lease on playground. Glasses provided to needy persons. Thank 

you note received from Baldwin family for medical expenses for their 

daughter Brenda. Halloween Parade. White Cane project. Donation to 

Goodwill Industries. Donation to Meals-on-Wheels. Ladies night. Wrestling 

tournament. Due to energy crisis, the Christmas lighting contest was 

canceled. Bernie Rider Football Award night. Father/son/daughter night. 

Charter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg Hunt. Donations to Northeast 

Eye Bank, Leader Dogs, Pa. Eye Research, Beacon Lodge, Blind Bowlers 

and American Legion. Donated $200 to Lititz Fire Co. Building Fund. Club 

dues increased to $25 per year. Donations to Rec: Center, library, Post Prom 

Frolic, Lititz Springs Park, American Field Service and Village Art 

Association. Four awards given to high school seniors. Bill Dussinger, 

President. Year ended with 46 members.  
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1974-75 
Playground work party, fixed swings and equipment, painted benches, 

replaced roof on shed. Family picnic. Evelyn Hackman chaperoned the girls 

the Lions sponsored In the Miss Lancaster County pageant. Donation to 

Lititz Outdoor Art Show. Glasses provided to several needy persons. 

Halloween Parade. Donation to Goodwill Industries. Sunday, November 17 

designated Lions Sunday at St. Luke’s United Church of Christ. Lions 

attended. White Cane project. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Lion of the Year and Distinguished Service awards established. 

Donations to high school seniors, Post Prom Frolic, Leader Dogs, Pa. Sight 

Conservation, Beacon Lodge, Blind Bowlers, Fire Co., American Legion, 

rec center, library, Community Chest , high school band and Lititz Springs 

Park. Lions sponsored bus trip to baseball game In Philadelphia. Perry 

Hackman, President. Year ended with 45 members.  

1975-76 
Family picnic. Provided glasses for needy persons. 50/50 club drawings. 

Replaced tree at playground. Halloween Parade. Donation to AFS. Received 

check from Mary Wright estate. Study made as to how money would be 

used. White Cane project. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Pancake breakfast. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Donation of $2 per member made to State Convention. $100 

contributed to Community Chest. Jackets purchased and presented to 

championship wrestling team. $500 set aside for playground maintenance. 

Two persons will be going to Beacon Lodge Summer Camp. Donations 

totaling $890 made to the normal recipients. Club donated $76 to 

Bicentennial Committee. Future Board meetings to follow 2nd dinner 

meeting each month. Pancake breakfast ticket prices increase to $2 for adults 

and $1.50 for children. Two breakfasts planned per year. Donald Campbell, 

President. Year ended with 50 members.  

1976-77 
Family picnic. Club had a hot dog stand for three days during the 

Bicentennial. Glasses provided to several needy persons. 10 week special 

fund raiser approved. Halloween Parade. Wrestling tournament. Ladies 

night. Bernie Rider Football Award night. Father/son/daughter night. Hosted 

high school wrestling team at a dinner meeting. Replaced several trees at 

playground and repaired equipment. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Two 

persons will go to Beacon Lodge Summer Camp. Portrait of George Male 
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presented to Warwick High School. Donations totaling $1,025 were made to 

normal recipients. The Dave and Mary Wright Award Increased to $100. 

$675 donated to Operation Project of District 14D. Donald Steffy, President. 

Year ended with 50 members.  

1977-78 
Family picnic. Glasses provided to several needy persons. Dues increased to 

$30 per year effective January 1, 1978. Halloween Parade. Bernie Rider 

Football Award. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. Father/son/daughter 

night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Pancake breakfast. Donation to 

American Field Service. Presented sweaters to championship wrestling 

team. Donations of $1,500 made to normal recipients. Donation of $75 made 

to Lititz Art Association. Melvin Elchelberger, President. Year ended with 

53 members.  

1978-79 

Four new Lions road signs purchased and installed. Family picnic. Lion 

,President James Whitehead resigned due to job transfer to South Carolina. 

1st vice- ,President moved up along with 2nd and 3rd vice- ,Presidents. Two 

boys were sponsored to a seminar at Beacon Lodge Camp in February. 

Halloween Parade. Club agreed to assist in providing baseball dugouts. 

50/50 Club proceeds will be placed in Administrative Fund. Glasses 

provided to needy persons. Committee appointed to study long range 

program of activities. Bernie Rider Football Award. Ladies night. Turkey 

raffle. Wrestling tournament. $100 donated to Warwick Baseball 

Association. Father/son/daughter night. Pancake breakfast. Charter night. 

Easter Egg Hunt. Grace Miller will be sponsored to Beacon Lodge Summer 

Camp and $100 will be contributed toward sending her to the Blind Bowling 

tournament In Cleveland. Club will attend joint service club meeting hosted 

by the ABC Club. Awards in the form of shirts made to the championship 

wrestling team. Donation of $250 given to Warwick Ambulance Building 

Fund. Donations totaling $2,337.70 made to normal local and Lions project 

recipients. Russell Schreiber, President. Year ended with 53 members.  

1979-80 
Family picnic. 50/50 Club. Glasses provided for needy persons. Halloween 

Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Sponsored a high school junior to Youth Seminar at Beacon Lodge. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Sponsored preschool eye test. 

Easter Egg Hunt. Granted rec center permission to use playground for 
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Midget Baseball Program. Purchased gong and gavel for new Penn Elm 

Lions Club. Donated $1,600 to regular recipients. Russell Schreiber, 

President. Year ended with 54 members.  

1980-81 
Meals at Hotel increased to $6.00. Family picnic. 50/50 Club. Halloween 

Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). Ladies night. Dues raised to $36 effective 

June 1, 1981. Wrestling tournament. Two additional teams this year. 

Father/son/daughter night. 40th Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Discussion 

on sponsoring a Lioness Club. Sponsored Grace Miller to Beacon Lodge 

Camp and also contributed an additional $100 for another camper. 

Sponsored Lazy Eye test. $2,670 donated to Lions projects and local 

recipients. Discussed possibility of club members purchasing vests to 

identify ourselves at club activities. James Snavely, President. Year ended 

with 61 members.  

1981-82 
Family picnic. 50/50 club. Pancake breakfasts (2). Halloween Parade. 

Sponsored a high school junior to attend Youth Seminar at Beacon Lodge. 

Joint meeting with Elizabethtown Lions for Rider-Frantz-Male football 

awards. Turkey raff le. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Joint meeting with Manheim Twp. Lions. Charter 

night. Easter Egg Hunt. Contributed $1.00 per member to a project to repair 

the town Christmas decorations. Playground work party April 17. Donation 

to Beacon Lodge for a new Administration Building. Glasses provided to 

needy persons. Started Lititz Lioness Club. Contributed $250 toward a 

banner and gong for the Lioness Club. $2,700 donated to Lion projects and 

local recipients. Roger Moyer, President. Year ended with 64 members.  

1982-83 
Family picnic. 50/50 club. Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). 

Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Rider-Frantz-Male football awards at 

Elizabethtown. Wrestling tournament. Sponsored junior to Youth Seminar. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Joint Service 

Club Meeting. $2,600 donated to Lions projects and local activities. Don 

Hedgecock, President. Year ended with 63 members.  

1983-84 
Family picnic. 50/50 club. Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). 

Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Rider-Frantz-Male football awards at 
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Elizabethtown. Wrestling tournament. Sponsored junior to Youth Seminar. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. First Antique 

Show. Donated $250 toward a projector and screen for Neighbor Alert 

Program. Playground work party. $5,500 donated to Lions projects and local 

activities. Gary Kahler, President. Year ended with 56 members.  

1984-85 

Family picnic. 50/50 club. Honored Paul Lauderman at dinner meeting for 

23 years as a 100% secretary. Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). 

Turkey raffle. Rider-Frantz-Male Football Award night at Elizabethtown. 

Ladies night. Wrestling tournament and a J.V. tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Used White Canes at Halloween Parade, 

Stauffers and Bob's. Glasses purchased for needy persons. Sponsored 

Warwick High School Band in Lions State Parade. Sponsored junior in 

Youth Seminar. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Antique Show. Donations 

of $5,250 made to Lions projects and local activities. Robert and Scott 

Stauffer sent to Beacon Lodge. Work party at playground. Ron Price, 

President. Year ended with 58 members.  

1985-86 
Family picnic. 50/50 club. Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). 

Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. Father/son/daughter 

night. Used White Canes at Halloween Parade, Stauffer's and Bob’s. 

Purchased two tables and two crock pots. Father/son/daughter night. Charter 

night. Donated $200 to Drug Awareness Project. Sponsored eye 

examinations for two persons. Easter Egg Hunt. Antique Show. Sponsored 

high school junior to Youth Seminar at Beacon Lodge. Contributed $145 to 

Lancaster Sight Savings Center and $232 to Beacon Lodge project. 

Sponsored a camper to Beacon Lodge. $5,385 donated to local and Lions 

projects and activities. Wilbur Miller, President (second time around). Year 

ended with 54 members.  

1986-87 
Family picnic. 50/50 Club. Blood Test Program sponsored by Lititz Lions, 

421 persons tested. Fixed swings at playground. Halloween Parade. Pancake 

breakfasts (2). Turkey raffle. White Cane project. Ladies night. Wrestling 

tournament. Purchased a blood glucose test unit for a needy person. 

Sponsored a high school junior to Youth Seminar at Beacon Lodge. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Antique show. 

Ed Stroble given a Life Membership In Lions. Donated $100 for student to 
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attend a seminar in Washington D.C. Donated $3,125 to local functions and 

$2,080 to Lions projects. Mrs. Wertsch donated money to send a camper to 

Beacon Lodge in memory of Lion Chester Wertsch. Dave Rill, President. 

Year ended with 50 members.  

1987-88 
Family picnic. 50/50 Club. Purchased 337 Pretzel Pins for Lititz Lions Club. 

Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts (2). Turkey raffle. White Cane 

project. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. Donated $160 to a Lititz 

woman to help defray medical expense. Sponsored a high school junior to 

Youth Seminar at Beacon Lodge. Father/son/daughter night. Charter Night. 

Easter Egg Hunt. Antique show. Joint Service Club meeting. Donated 

$1,750 to Lions Club projects and $3,125 to local activities. Contribution 

made to Beacon Lodge for summer campers. Greg Laubach, President. Year 

ended with 49 members.  

1988-89 
Family picnic. Sponsored Circus. 50/50 Club. Summer meetings held at 

Chimney Corner. Opened account for future Community Center, $500 

deposited. Placed a letter In the Lititz Record Express stating the Lions Club 

position regarding the Blood Testing Program. Halloween Parade. Pancake 

breakfasts (2). Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Antique Show. 

Purchased a supine board for a youth in Lititz. Board to be made available to 

persons In need In the future. Established guidelines to govern Honorary 

Membership In Lititz Lions. Joint Service club meeting. Provided glasses for 

needy persons. Donated $1,720 to Lions projects and $4,520 for local 

activities. Tom Ridder, President. Year ended with 54 members.  

1989-90 
Sponsored Circus. 50/50 Club. Obtained small games of chance license. 

Family picnic held at Spring Lake Park at which time the Lions and 

Lionesses hosted Youth Seminar participants. Halloween Parade. Pancake 

breakfasts (2). Turkey raffle. Ladies night. Wrestling tournament. 

Father/son/daughter night. Charter night. Easter Egg Hunt. Repaired and 

replaced Lions road signs. Discontinued Antique show. Held a fertilizer sale. 

50th Anniversary Committee named. Rights and responsibilities to Lions 

Playground at Spruce Street relinquished. Membership committee 

established. Sponsored two persons to Youth Camp. Donated $1,975 to 
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Lions projects and $3,550 to local activities. Rev. Gene Stuckey, President. 

Year ended with 55 members.  

1990-91 
Sponsored Circus. 50/50 Club. Family picnic held at Spring Lake Park at 

which time the Lions and Lionesses hosted Youth Seminar participants. 

Sponsored Blood Testing Program, 55 persons participated. Received letter 

from Lititz Borough requesting help In correcting some problems. 

Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfasts. Turkey raff le. Ladies night. 

Wrestling tournament. Father/son/daughter night. Jerry Husser, President. 

(58 members)  

1991-92 
Hosted family-style picnic with Lioness Club. Attended Region Rally at 

Yoders Rest. Club took first place in dist. Gov’s Point contest. Halloween 

Parade. Pancake Breakfast. Participated in Lititz Community Hometown 

Christmas event. Christmas Party/Ladies night. Contributed $2,200 toward 

Dist. Gov’s selected initiatives. Holiday Wrestling tournament. 

Father/Son/Daughter Banquet. Hosted joint Club meeting with Baron Stiegel 

Club and attended joint meeting hosted by Manheim Township Club. 

Fertilizer saler grossing over $2,200. Easter Egg Hunt. Donated $3,750 to 

the Lititz community for end of year giving. Participated in Downtown 

festival in association with Lititz retailers. Circus Kingdom performance at 

Middle School netting $400. Larry Merris, President. Year ended with 59 

members.  

1992-93 
Held “Adopt a Highway” clean-up. Operated food stand for 4th of July 

celebration. Participated in 4th of July parade. Sponsored annual Halloween 

Parade. Operated food stand for Hometown Christmas in Lititz. Donated 

$120 to Warwick Ambulance Service for purchase of teddy bears. 

Sponsored & presented annual wrestling tournament. Held annual 

Father/Son/Daughter Banquet. Donated $1,000 to Beacon Lodge Camp. 

Held semi-annual Pancake Breakfast. Hosted joint meeting w/Manheim 

Township Club. Participated in dinner held to promote Cooperative Lions 

Quest. Held annual fertilizer sale. Held annual Easter Egg hunt. Operated 

food stand at Lititz Hometown Sale. Contributed $1,000 to Campaign Sight 

First. Supported annual Ride for Sight project. Held second of year “Adapt a 

Highway” clean-up. Awarded Warwick High School students with plaques 
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and cash for excellence in math, science, and social studies. Steve Montpetit, 

President. Year ended with 55 members.  

1993-94 
Held annual Club Picnic hosting international youth. Operated food stand at 

Rotary Club craft show. Purchased eighteen teddy bears for use by Lititz 

Police and ambulance service. Contributed $1,000 to “Campaign Sight 

First.” Hosted & sponsored annual Halloween Parade. Pancake Breakfast. 

Donated $100 to the Lititz Retailers Association toward cost of Christmas 

tree in the square. Operated food stand at Lititz Home Town Christmas 

celebration. Holiday Wrestling Tournament. Contributed $75 to the Golden 

Mile for the Ride for Sight project. Father/Son/Daughter dinner. Contributed 

$200 to send youth to Beacon Lodge Camp. Participated in joint meeting 

hosted by Manheim Township with Manheim Sunrise Lions. Easter Egg 

Hunt. Pancake Breakfast. Fertilizer sale. Contributed $2,000 to “Campaign 

Sight First.” Contributed 13 dozen eggs, 50 hot dogs and buns to Gate 

House for Men. Honored Warwick High School Wrestling team at a special 

dinner meeting. Held annual road clean-up for the “Adopt a Highway” 

project. Operated food stand for the Lititz Home Town Saturday celebration. 

Awarded Warwick High School students with plaques and cash for 

excellence in math, science, and social studies. Don Hedgecock, President. 

Year ended with 48 members.  

1994-95 
Sponsored annual 4th of July Parade. Hosted the International Youth during 

evening picnic. Operated food stand at annual Lititz Rotary Craft show. 

Operated Pizza stand at Lititz Teddy Bear Day at Lititz Library. Conducted 

eye testing at Owl Hill Learning Center. Held annual road clean-up for the 

“Adopt a Highway.” Contributed more teddy bears to Lititz Police. 

Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfast. Beacon Lodge Camp “365” Club paid 

in full for entire membership. Operated food stand at annual Lititz Home 

Town Christmas celebration. Holiday High School Wrestling Tournament. 

Father/Son/Daughter dinner. Attended joint meeting with Manheim 

Township Club. Pancake Breakfast. Lawn & garden fertilizer sale. Easter 

Egg Hunt. Sponsored youth camper for Beacon Lodge Camp. Otto Greiner, 

President. Year ended with 54 members.  

1995-96 
Sponsored annual 4th of July Parade. Hosted annual International Youth 

with a picnic. Pancake breakfast. Paid $124 for teddy bears for the Lititz 
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Police. Halloween Parade. Holiday Wrestling Tournament. Held joint 

meeting with Manheim Township Club. Easter Egg Hunt. Fertilizer sale. 

Pancake Breakfast. Bill Raines, President. Year ended with 60 members.  

1996-97 
Sponsored annual 4th of July Parade. Hosted annual International Youth at a 

picnic. Halloween Parade. Pancake Breakfast. Holiday Wrestling 

Tournament. Donated $4,238 to district supported projects. Contributed 

$125 for teddy bears to Warwick Ambulance Service. Easter Egg Hunt. 

Cruise Night. Awarded Warwick High School students with plaques and 

cash for excellence in math, science, and social studies. Charles Eshelman, 

Pesident. Year ended with 62 members.  

1997-98 
Sponsored the annual 4th of July Parade. Hosted the International Youth at a 

picnic. Collected 45 pounds of food and distributed to local charity. Ice 

Cream/Cake walk. Collected and donated an additional 25 pounds of food. 

Raffled off $21,000 van plus nine cash prizes totaling $600. Donated $4,333 

to annual District proposed contribution schedule. Contributed funds to the 

Judy Greiner Memorial Fund at Leader Dogs for the Blind. Holiday 

Wrestling Tourney. Donated $1,000 over a two year period for Habitat for 

Humanity project. Basket Bingo. Cruise Night. Pancake Breakfast. Andrew 

Peterman, President. Year ended with 66 members.  

1998-99 
Organized and sponsored 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand in Lititz 

Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. Sponsored a recognition picnic for 

International Youth activities. Operated food concession stand in support of 

Rotary Club annual Craft Show. Cruise Night (2). Donated time & work to 

Lutheran Desator Responds project in North Dakota. Basket Bingo. 

Halloween Parade. Pancake breakfast (2). Hosted joint Elizabethtown/Lititz 

Club’s Outstanding 1998 Football Player Awards program. Donated $1,500 

to Lititz Library construction campaign. Hosted joint meeting with Baron 

Stiegel Club. Donated $3,800 to annual District proposed contribution 

schedule. Basket Bingo. Article published in International “The Lion” 

magazine covering Lititz Cruise Night project, written by Lion Earl Weber. 

Sponsored parade in down town Lititz in connection with Lititz Train 

Station dedication ceremony. Conducted successful Lititz-Warwick 

Community Chest food drive. Donated $4,200 to Lititz community 

organizations. Donald Shaub, President. Year ended with 70 members.  
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1999-2000 
Sponsored and conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand in 

Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. Sponsored a recognition 

picnic for International Youth activities. Sold Entertainment Books. Ice 

Cream Social. Cruise Night (2). Donated $4,280 to annual District proposed 

contribution schedule. Bicycle Raffler. Participated in Peace Poster project. 

Participated in Lititz Service Club Organization Day. Beacon Lodge Camp 

“365” Club paid in full for entire membership. Halloween Parade. 

Participated in joint meetings with Baron Stiegel and Manheim Township 

Clubs. Approved the establishment of a Lititz LEO Club. Hosted joint 

meeting with Elizabethtown and Columbia Clubs for presentation of 

Lancaster/Lebanon League Football Awards. Donated funds for a Lititz 

Lions Club brick to be installed at the Lititz Library. Participated in the 

Warwick School Science Fair Program. Pancake Breakfast. Basket Bingo. 

Easter Egg Hunt. Sold Slush Puppy’s. Hosted and served meal to National 

Antique Ford Car Club owners. Operated food stand for annual Rotary Club 

Craft Show. Participated in Lititz Spring Park flood clean-up effort. 

Sponsored Kelly-Miller Circus. Renewed/Replaced missing Lions/Lioness 

Road Signs. Donated near record $11,757 to Lions International funds and 

local community organizations during year. President Lion Sanford Leaman 

resigned as President in April and Lion Wayne Anthony completed 

Leaman’s term. Sanford Leaman (Jul-Apr)/Wayne Anthony (Apr-Jun), 

President. Year ended with 64 members.  

2000-2001 
Sponsored and conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand in 

Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. Donated $4,320 to Governor 

supported activities. Chartered Lititz Area LEO Club honoring nine charter 

LEO’s. Hosted International Youth at Club sponsored picnic. Ice Cream 

Social/Cake Walk. Operated food & slushy stand during Rotary Club 

sponsored craft show. Sold Entertainment Books. Sponsored food drive for 

Warwick and Lititz Community Chest-collected three pick-up truck loads of 

food. Halloween Parade. Hosted Columbia/Elizabethtown joint annual 

Lancaster/Lebanon League football player awards. Recognized Warwick 

High School girls state champion field hockey team. Assisted Lititz LEO 

Club in Community Chest Christmas Basket event. Basket Bingo activity 

with profits over $3,000. Started new Club fund raiser by volunteering to 

drive at Manheim Auto Auction--all proceeds earned return to the Club. 

Started new community project by agreeing to have Club members drive for 

Meals on Wheels every Thursday in Lititz Borough. Hosted joint Manheim 



20 
 

Township Club meeting. Easter Egg Hunt. Pancake Breakfast. Bicycle 

raffle. Sponsored one male youth to District Youth Seminar. Cruise Night. 

Conducted road clean-up to that portion of Orange Street extension assigned 

to the Lititz Lions Club. Donated $12,700 as end of year financial 

contributions to Lititz area organizations. Operated food stand during Lititz 

AMBUCS Craft Show. Purchased sound system for Gen. Sutter meetings. 

Wayne Anthony, President. Year ended with 62 members.  

2001-02 
Inducted first woman as President of the Lititz Lions Club, Lion Joyce 

Groff. Supported Community Day in the Park by preparing and serving 

meals to the community in Lititz Springs Park. Sponsored and conducted 

annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand in Lititz Springs Park over 

4th of July celebration. Members continue driving for Meals on Wheels 

every Thursday in Lititz Borough. Conducted highly successful Car Cruise 

Night. Conducted Ice cream Social in the park. Operated food stand at 

Stauffer’s of Kissel Hill during Fall Festival at SKH. Collected donations 

from community in support of International Lions Clubs efforts to support 

World Trade Center/Pentagon disasters. Sold Entertainment Books with 

stipulation that $1.25 from each book sold would be donated to the World 

Trade Center/Pentagon disaster relief effort. Conducted annual food drive 

for Lititz/Warwick Community Chest. Halloween Parade. Forwarded $1,607 

to International Lions Clubs Foundation World Trade Center/Pentagon 

Victims Fund. Purchase five bricks for total of $500 for SABVI capital 

improvement program. Contributed $100 to support Lititz community’s 

Teddy Bear Project. Hosted Columbia/Elizabethtown joint annual 

Lancaster/Lebanon League football player awards. Attended joint Manheim 

Township Club meeting at Neffsville. Donated $3,627 to Governor 

supported activities. Paid for 100% member participation in Beacon Lodge 

365 Club initiative. Attended joint Baron Stiegel Club meeting at 

Brickerville. Conducted Basket Bingo with a record 324 participants 

attending for record profit to Club. Conducted Easter Egg Hunt. Pledged 

$5,000 over five year period to Leader Dog building campaign. Donated end 

of year donations totalling $6,250 to local community. Hosted Kelly/Miller 

Circus inspite of PETA objections. Joyce Groff, President. Year ended with 

65 members.  

2002-03 
Supported community day in the park by selling food & beverages, provided 

cakes and conducted cake walk. Organized & conducted July 4th parade, 
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passed out balloons to children, collected donations for white cane. Sold ice 

cream, food & beverages at Rotary Club Craft show. Conducted annual 

social in the park with cake walk, sold ice cream. Conducted Car Cruise 

night. Donated $3,932.50 to District Governor sponsored activities. Sold 

entertainment books. Collected food articles for Warwick/Lititz Community 

Chest. Organized/conducted annaul Halloween parade. Held Nov meeting in 

Lititz VFW as a change to regular routine. Sponsored Art Show and auction 

at Moravian Manor. Lion Jim Niess donated podium to Club. Hosted annual 

Frantz-Rider-Yohe football awards w/Elizabethtown and Columbia Clubs. 

Hosted joint meeting with Baron Steigel Club at Sutter. Members continue 

to drive for Manheim auto auction as a fund raiser. Agreed to sponsor 

Warwick Traveling baseball team for 2003 season. Purchased eight new 

light-weight tables for club use. Satisified requirement for Beacon Lodge 

365 Club. Members continue to serve at Lititz Welcome Center as 

volunteers. Conducted annual basket bingo activity. Club delivers meals-on-

wheels each Thursday of the month. Donated $1,000 to Lititz Community 

Center in support of the Easter Egg Run. Organized/conducted Easter Egg 

Hunt. Club continues to use own internat web site for club& community 

purposes. Conducted meat raffle. Lion Mark Hough agreed to continue to 

serve as President into the 2003-2004 Lion Year until such time as 

President-elect Lion Tom Sexton (fighting cancer) could be inducted as 

President. Club rented storage shed for Club property. Mark Hough 

President. Year ended with 76 members-the most members the Club has 

ever had!.  

2003-04 

Supported Community Day in the Park by preparing and serving meals to 

the community in Lititz Springs Park over July 4th holiday. Sponsored and 

conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand and sold patriotic 

trinkets in Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. Conducted first 

ever Lions Golf Tournament at Fairview GC after rain required rescheduling 

(July 25, 2003). Approved end of Year (2002-2003) donation of $13,000 to 

community Mourned the death of prospective Lion President Lion Tom 

Sexton (July 23). Lion President Mark Hough agreed to finish-out Lion 

Tom’s unexpired term to Jun 2004. Sold ice cream, food & beverages at 

Rotary Club Craft show. Conducted annual social in the park with cake walk 

and ice cream sales. Organized & Conducted Car Cruise night. Noted 

International Lions Dues to be increased over a three year period by a total 

of $7.50 per member; increased member dues to $30 semi-annually starting 

1/1/2004. Organized/conducted annaul Halloween parade. Members 
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continue to serve at Lititz Welcome Center as volunteers. Club continues to 

deliver meals-on-wheels each Thursday of the month. Presented to widow of 

past President Lion Tom Sexton, the Melvin Jones Award. Donated $1,000 

to the Lititz Community Center in support of the Easter Egg Run. Donated 

$4,560 to District Governor sponsored activities. Hosted annual Frantz-

Rider-Yohe football awards w/Elizabethtown and Columbia Clubs. Club 

continues to use own internat web site for club& community purposes. 

Agreed to sponsor Warwick Traveling baseball team for 2004 season. 

Conducted annual basket bingo activity. Satisified requirement for Beacon 

Lodge 365 Club. Donated $1,000 to both the SABVI capital building 

campaign and Leader dog building campaign as part of $5,000 pledge. 

Organized/conducted Easter Egg Hunt. Conducted meat raffle. Purchased 

two Lititz July 4th festive clocks for $500 to be auctioned off to 

membership. Donated $2,000 to Lititz Fire Co. capital campaign. Mark 

Hough finished second year as President. Year ended with 72 members.  

2004-05 
Sponsored and conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand 

and sold patriotic trinkets in Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. 

Donated $1,000 to SABVI & Leader Dog capital campaigns (2nd 

Installment). Conducted 2nd Lions Golf Tournament at Fairview GC July 

30. . Members continue to serve at Lititz Welcome Center as volunteers. 

Club continues to deliver meals-on-wheels each Thursday of the month. 

Noted sale of Lioness trailer. Approved four Lions as Honorary members: B. 

Dussinger, J Kerr, R. Schreiber, B. Krueger July 05. Approved sale of 

entertainment books as fund raiser. With sale of Lion Russ Schreiber’s 

cottage, this July picnic to be the last at Russ’s cottage. Organized & 

Conducted Car Cruise night. Sold ice cream, food & beverages at Rotary 

Club Craft show. . Conducted annual social in the park with cake walk and 

ice cream sales. Donated $100 for purchase of 1st place trophies for 

cavalcade of bands competition at WHS and presented same. 

Organized/conducted annual Halloween parade and collected for white cane 

fund. Organized/conducted chicken BBQ money raiser. Conducted 

semiannual adapt-a- highway cleanup project on Orange St ext. Increased 

high school scholarships from $250 to $500 (math, english, social studies, 

science) and $500 to $1,000 for service award. Agreed to donate annually to 

LCIF $1,000 over and above Governor’s annual goal. Conducted joint teddy 

bear donation drive with Lioness Club. Hosted annual Frantz-Rider-Yohe 

football awards w/Elizabethtown and Columbia Clubs. Donated $4,536 to 

District Governor sponsored activities. Held joint meeting with Manheim 
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Township Club at Sutter. Satisified requirement for Beacon Lodge 365 Club. 

Held joint meeting with Baron Steigel Club at Brickerville. Agreed to 

sponsor Warwick Traveling baseball team for 2005 season. Donated $1,000 

to the Lititz Community Center in support of the Easter Egg Run. Raised 

Sutter meal costs from $10 to $12 per member. Donated $564 in support 

LCIF Tsunami relief. Organized/conducted Easter Egg Hunt. 

Organized/conducted art auction (March). Organized/conducted annual 

basket bingo activity. Donated $50 to WHS post prom party. Agreed to 

award three engraved wrist watches to Linden Hall, Lititz Christian, and 

WHS valedictorians each year starting in 2005. Agreed to drop the sale of 

entertainment books as a money raiser. Gave $8,500 end of year donations 

to community organizations. Modified new member applications and 

process. Harlo Smith President. Year ended with 71 members.  

2005-06 
Sponsored and conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand 

and sold patriotic trinkets in Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. 

Conducted 3rd annual Lions Golf Tournament at Fairview GC July 29. 

Conducted first ever e-Bay auction money raiser (Aug). Organized & 

Conducted Car Cruise night. Conducted annual social in the park with cake 

walk and ice cream sales. Members continue to serve at Lititz Welcome 

Center as volunteers. Club continues to deliver meals-on-wheels each 

Thursday of the month. Donated $1,000 to LCIF for Katrina Relief fund. 

Donated $50 for purchase of 1st place trophy for cavalcade of bands 

competition at WHS and presented same. Held annual chicken BBQ fund 

raiser. Organized/conducted annual Halloween parade and collected for 

white cane fund. Awarded Melvin Jones award to Lion Bill Raines. 

Collected on monthly basis, canned food for Lititz/Warwick Community 

Chest. Donated $250 to cover costs of West Point Choir concert tickets; 

members hosted cadets overnight in their homes. . Sold holiday angels as 

new fund raiser project during Lititz Springs Christmas celebration. 

Purchased large fiber glass lion for $1,350 for use in sponsored parades and 

other suitable uses. Oversee dance & variety show at WHS for Lititz 250th 

celebration (Dec 31). Supervised showing of White Christmas movie at 

Linden Hall auditorium for Lititz Community (Dec). Donated $1,000 to 

Lititz Springs Park Lion restoration effort. Hosted annual Frantz-Rider-Yohe 

football awards w/Elizabethtown and Columbia Clubs at Sutter. Christmas 

dinner meeting cancelled due inclimate weather. Donated $4,473 to District 

Governor sponsored activities. Donated $750 to sponsor Warwick Traveling 

baseball team for 2005 season. Donated $1,000 to Lititz Community Center 
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through support of the Sauder Easter Egg Run. Donated $1,000 to Warwick 

Girls Soccer Parents Assoc. for new soccer field lights. Participated in Lititz 

Community Fire & Ice Festival by selling food and sponsored member enrty 

in Chili cook-off (which he won!) & donated $350 for Lions ice sculpture. 

Lion Bob Criswell served as Prresident. Year ended with 61 members  

2006-2007 

Sponsored and conducted annual 4th of July Parade. Operated food stand 

and sold patriotic trinkets in Lititz Springs Park over 4th of July celebration. 

Conducted 3rd annual Lions Golf Tournament at Fairview GC July 28. Long 

time Lion Leo Rossi died in August. Planned, organized, and conducted 

Auto Cruise Night, 8/9/06, in Lititz Borough. Sold food/drinks during 

Rotary Club Lititz Craft Show, 8/12/06, in Lititz Springs Park. Club 

planned, organized, and conducted Ice Cream Social, 8/19/06, in Lititz 

Springs Park with cake walk and ice cream sales. Staged and started the 

Lititz Borough 250th Grand Parade, Saturday, September 9th in Lititz Boro. 

Long time Lion Wilbur Miller died in October. Organized and conducted 

Lititz Halloween Parade Oct 30. Rescheduled Chicken BBQ from Oct 28 to 

Nov 4 due weather. Conducted Art Auction money-raiser Nov 18th at 

Moravian Manor, Lititz. Provided free community Christmas movie and 

refreshments at Linden Hall Dec 1, 2006. Held joint meeting with 

Elizabethtown & Columbia Lions Club for presentation of football awards at 

Sutter Inn Dec 7th. Long time Lion Dan Miller died in January 2007. Dan 

was a Melvin Jones awardee. Completed successful annual basket bingo 

money raising activity on Sunday, Feb 18, 200, at St. James Catholic 

Church. Ran Lion/Lioness/LEO Info booth at Lititz Community Business 

EXPO, March 9-10, at Lititz Rec Center. Conduct annual Easter Egg Hunt 

April 7, 2007 for Lititz community at John Bonfield Elementary School. 

Submitted first two (2) family units for membership approval by 

International 5/27/07 Cleaned assigned roadway for Penn Dot adopt a 

highway project 6/7/07. Lion Chris Bryan served as President. Year ended 

with 61 members.  

2007-2008 
Conducted community parade 7/3/07 in Lititz Borough. Sold food/drinks/4th 

of July trinkets 7/3-7/4 in Lititz Springs Park. Organized/conducted annual 

golf tournament Fairview CG 7/27. Inducted four new Lion members 7/19. 

Operated food stand at Rotary Club Craft Show, Lititz Springs Park, 8/11. 

Sold ice cream/drinks, provided musical entertainment for community in 

Lititz Springs Park, 8/18. Organized/conducted annual car cruise Main 
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Street, Lititz, 8/29. President, Secretary, and two members attended Region 

II Rally October 11th. Attended joint meting with Manheim Township Lions 

Club at Brethren Village in October 4. Immediate Past President, Lion Chris 

Bryan resigned, Oct 31. Presented third place trophy at Warwick HS Band 

competition October 27th. Conducted annual Lititz community Halloween 

Parade and sold pumpkin pies/food & drinks as a fund-raiser. Participated in 

co-hosting Fire & Ice Festival start-up reception with Lititz LEO Club Nov 

18th. Co-hosted w/Lioness/LEO Club’s annual Christmas Community 

movie at Linden Hall Nov 30th. Co- hosted w/Columbia/Elizabethtown 

Lions Club annual sectional football awards ceremony at Sutter Inn 12/6/07 

Collected and delivered to Lebanon Veterans Hospital Christmas 

remembrance gifts-12/13/07. Collected non-perishable food articles for 

delivery to Warwick/Lititz Community Chest 12/6/07. Collected non-

perishable food articles for delivery to Warwick/Lititz Community Chest 

01/03/08. Conducted annual Basket Bingo Game Feb 17. President & 

Secretary attended Zone meeting/political rally Feb 6. Collected non-

perishable food articles for delivery to Warwick/Lititz Community Chest 

2/7/08. Provided oversight guidance and participated in LEO Club hosted 

Fire & Ice Festival Feb 15 & 16. Conducted annual Easter Egg Hunt 

3/22/08. Paid Dist Gov ‘s Requested 07-08 Contributions totaling $3,906 on 

3/21/08. Collected non-perishable food articles for delivery to 

Warwick/Lititz Community Chest 3/6/08. Collected non- perishable food 

articles for delivery to Warwick/Lititz Community Chest 4/3/08. Awarded 

four (4) financial scholarships and one engraved (1) wrist watch to deserving 

high school area graduating seniors 5/15/08. Lion Bob Blackwell, President. 

Year ended with 62 members.  

2008-2009  

Pre-parade picnic, parade and entertainment in the park on July 3
rd

; Food 

and novelties sales on July 4
th

.  Golf tournament on July 25; Car Cruise on 

Aug. 6; Craft show food stand on Aug. 9 and Ice cream social on Aug. 16. 

Announced new club secretary needed by 2010; new CLAW editor is Dan 

Maher. Approved $500 donation to Rec. Center Pretzel Twist Run; approved 

monthly rental fee of $50 for Lions float and trailer. Picnic at Harlo Smith’s 

set for Sept. 18; Region II Rally on Oct. 9 and Club Awards Night on Oct. 

16.  Lion of the year award to Amanda Weit and Distinguished Service 

Award to Don Campbell. Approved year end donations of $9,900.  Highway 

cleanup on Oct. 18. Halloween Parade on Oct. 27 with food collection for 

Community Chest, 457 lbs. of food collected; District Gov. visit on Nov. 20; 
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Football awards night on Dec. 4
th
 and Club Christmas Dinner on Dec. 18. 

Approved $250 donation to Troop 154 for first aid kits; approved $100 to 

send 5 members to Region Rally. White socks collected for military 

personnel. Joint meeting with Man. Twp. club on Feb 5; LEO Fire and Ice 

set for Feb. 13-15; Northern Lanc. Co. Expo at Rec Center March 13-14; 

Basket Bingo March 15 and Charter Night on March 19. Approved $350 for 

Ice Sculpture for Fire and Ice; $500 donation to Sauder Egg Run; Easter Egg 

Hunt set for April 11. LEOs raised $6800 profit from Fire and Ice. Voted to 

discontinue Ice Cream Social in LSP. Discontinued Art Auction due to poor 

support. Approved $750 to support Warwick Braves travel baseball team. 

District Convention to be held April 18; approved food stand for May 9 

motorcycle rally in LSP; State Convention on May 14-17.  Chili Cookoff  

donations were $156. Motion approved for $100 donation to Boy Scouts 

Camporee in LSP; approved $90 quarter paged ad in fourth of July program; 

approved $60 for software for treasurer record keeping. Meat Raffle 

underway with Don and Pat Shaub as chairpersons.  Donated $2750 in 

scholarships at WHS awards ceremony. President Sheila Hough. 

Membership total at 56. 

2009-2010 

Pre-parade meeting in LSP on July 3 with parade and Famin Dick concert to 

follow. Food stand in park on July 4
th

. Golf tournament set for July 31; 

Rotary Craft Show food stand on Aug. 8; Cruise night on Aug. 12 and 

outdoor picnic meeting set for Sept. 17.  Lions Dann Barkhume, Perry 

Hackman, Don Shaub and Don Campbell to serve as club chaplains.  

Announced highway cleanup date of October 22 and Halloween Parade for 

Oct. 26; Football Awards banquet set for Dec. 3 and Annual Christmas Party 

for Dec. 17.  Tom Bender received Lion of the year award and John 

Troutman honored with Distringuished Service Award. Nov. 19 meeting 

held at Luther Acres to honor Lion Charlie Kopp on his 90
th

 birthday. 

Request approved to allow LEOs to sell cupcakes and cider at the Halloween 

Parade. Santa’ Mailbox on display at Lititz Train Station; Lions committee 

will send reponses. LEO Fire and Ice Festival set for February 12-13; Lions 

Basket Bingo to be held on March 21. Joint meeting with Man. Twp. Lions 

on Feb. 8. Charter Night will be held March 18. Easter Egg Hunt scheduled 

for April 3.  Announced a new permanent mailing address for the club at PO 

Box 165, Lititz, Pa 17543. Approved $3300 contibution to the District 

Governor’s projects. Approved $500 donation to Sauder Easter Egg Run. 

Approved $220 request from Lance Holser, cerebral palsy victim in need of 
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therapeutic horse riding. Meat Raffle to be held but date not yet set. Joint 

meeting with Baron Steigel Lions on May 13.  Approved $100 to Boy Scout 

Troop 142 for Lititz Springs Park event. Approved $30 donation to District 

14D convention in lieu of themed basket. Club donated additional funds to 

the $111 raised at the chili cookoff so that $984 could be sent to LCIF for 

Haitian relief. Amended club bylaws to allow 18 year olds to join our club. 

Approved $100 donation to Lititz resident Hailey Ross toward purchase of a 

service dog. Dann Barkume, President. Membership total is  

2010-2011 

Pre-parade picnic in LSP with parade and Flamin Dick Concert on July 2
nd

.  

Food stand in the park on July 3. Cruise Night set for July 28 and Golf 

Tournament on July 30. Food stand at annual Rotary Craft Show will be 

Aug. 14. Meat Raffle ended with winners announced. Club Picnic at Harlo 

Smith’s on Aug. 19. Official Dist. Gov. visit will be on Sept. 2 and our 

Chicken BBQ on Sept. 4. Club member Don Hedgecock received 50 years 

Monarch Chevron for half century of service to Lionism. Donated $500 to 

Lititz Rec Center Pretzel Twist Run. Paid tribute to long time Lititz Lion 

Charlie Kopp who passed away on Sept. 17. Announced that total raised 

during July 4
th

 events was in excess of $7900. Coming events include 

District Rally at West Earl on Oct. 7; and Halloween Parade on Oct. 25 with 

Tom Trayer Chairperson; Football Awards night on Dec. 2 and Annual 

Christmas Dinner on Dec. 16. Lions float is in need of upgrading and 

repairs. Announced the following donations: Beacon Lodge $1500; 

Brunnerville Fire Co. $500; Leader Dogs $1000; Lititz Comm. Center $500; 

Lititz Warwick Comm. Chest $500; Lititz Fire Co $1000; Lititz Springs 

Park $1500; Rothsville Fire Co $500; SABVI $1500; VOSH Guatemala 

$500; and Lititz Meals On Wheels $500; Warwick Twp. Police K9 Unit 

$500; Emerald Foundation $300. Board commented on members not paying 

dues and procedures for dropping them from membership. Approved 

donation of $100 for trophy at WHS Band Competition. Announced that 

LEOs will take over Santa’s Mailbox project. Bob Criswell is chair for the 

50/50 raffle. Dann Barkume and Joyce Groff received PA Fellowship 

Awards at 14D Rally. Annual spring Bingo event has been cancelled. Made 

$150 donation to Venture Lititz for allowing our sale of BBQ tickets at the 

Lititz Farmer’s Market. Approved $2596 donation to Dist. Gov. projects. 

Approved 1/3 page ad in Venture Lititz community guide. Board conferred 

Honorary Membership status to Lions Don Campbell and Perry Hackman. 

Joint meeting with Man. Twp Lions held on Feb. 3. Announced LEO Fire 
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and Ice Festival set for Feb. 18-20; 65
th
 Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held 

April 23. Approved $500 donation to fund in memory of four Manheim 

Central HS students killed in auto accident ton Jan. 16. Approved naming 

the scholarship to Warwick HS valedictorian in memory of Lion Charlie 

Kopp. Approved $500 donation to VOSH-Haiti. 70
th

 Anniversary Charter 

night set for March 17 and District 14D Convention for April 16. 

Announced a need for Lions members to serve as volunteer drivers for Lititz 

Meals on Wheels. Approved donation of $500 to sponsor Sauder’s Eggs Run 

and Ride. Approved $750 to sponsor Warwick Travel Baseball team and $50 

for expenses for Kyle Peters Boy Scout eagle project. Club collected !33 pair 

of used eye glasses for shipment to Haiti. LEO club reported profit of $9445 

from the Fire and Ice Festival. Approved $200 donation to Boy Scout Troop 

142 for expenses involved with LSP spring cleanup. Approved $300 for a 

CASA walk. Joyce Groff and Dann Barkhume will be participating. 

Renewed $50 Lancaster County small games of chance license. Club 

collected $240 from quarter cards distributed to members. Don and Pat 

Shaub will chair the meat raffle. Approved $100 donation to Civil Air Patrol 

group at Lancaster Airport. Approved the following donations: $90 for ad in 

July Fourth LSP program; and $350 for Charles S. Kopp Scholarship at 

WHS. Amanda Cassel, President; Membership total at 57. 

2011-2012 

Pre-parade picnic in LSP followed by Independence Parade, Flamin Dick 

concert on July 1. Food stand in the park on July 2. Golf Tournament 

scheduled for July 29; Rotary Craft Show food stand on Aug. 13; Cruise 

Night on Aug. 17; Annual picnic at Harlo Smiths on Sept. 1 and Chicken 

BBQ set for Sept. 3.  Meat Raffle winners announced. Approved purchase of 

trailer hitch so our Lions Float can be towed in future parades. LEO event, 

Drums not Drugs set for Aug. 6. Approved new storage location behind 

Freeze and Frizz, formerly Long and Bomberger. Free storage will save $50 

a month currently being paid for rental. Joint meeting with Man. Twp. Lions 

set for Sept. 26 at Brethren Village. Club awards night will be Oct. 20 with 

Halloween Parade scheduled for October 24. Lions float needs work and 

will not appear in this year’s Halloween parade. New Club Shirts being 

ordered to replace worn shirts or for members wanting additional shirts. 

$500 donation approved to support Lititz Rec Center 34
th
 Annual Pretzel 

Twist Run. Food stand at Rotary Craft Show sold 400 hamburgers, 80 pork 

sandwiches, 500 hot dogs and 500 drinks within 4 hours. Lions Jim Neiss 

and Ted Hevener in charge. District Governor Bob Eberly’s visit will be 
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Nov. 3. Approved $3240 to be donated to Dist. Gov. during his visit. 

Football Awards Night set for Dec. 1 and Annual Christmas Dinner set for 

Dec. 15. Announced that Lions will host a dance on the Saturday night 

during Fire and Ice Festival on Feb. 18. Harlo Smith and Steve Montpetit 

will co-chair. Profit of approx. $6000 from July 4
th

 food and misc. mdse. 

sales. Approved $300 for ad in 2012 Downtown Directory published by 

Venture Lititz. Approved $500 donation to Emerald Foundation golf outing. 

Approved $50 donation for ad in Warwick Boys Basketball program. Jean 

Brandt will chair the 50/50 raffle. Donated 131 pounds of food to Lititz 

Warwick Community Chest, collected during the Halloween Parade. 

Donated $500 to AVEDUM; $500 to Brunnerville Fire Co; $500 to Habitat 

for Humanity; $1000 to Leader Dogs; $1000 to Lititz Rec Center; $1000 to 

Lititz Fire Co; $500 to Lititz Meals On Wheels; $1000 to Lititz Public 

Library; $1750 to Lititz Springs Park; $750 to Lititz Warwick Community 

Chest; $1500 to Beacon Lodge; $500 to Rothsville Fire Co; and $1500 to 

SABVI. Sight Awareness Open House at SABVI set for Feb. 8. Fire and Ice 

Festival set for Feb 17-19; Charter night for March 15 and chairperson is 

needed; Easter Egg Hunt set for April 7. Approved $350 for ice sculpture in 

Fire and Ice Festival. Approved $180 to cover annual fee for our website. 

Donated $50 to WHS Science Fair. Approved $750 to sponsor Warwick 

Braves travel baseball team. Approved $100 donation for Lions Night at the 

Reading Fillies.  Approved $100 for Cody Allwein, Troop 154, for his Eagle 

Scout project.  District 14D convention will be April 14 at Four Seasons in 

Landisville. May 10
th
 will be joint meeting with Baron Steigel Lions. State 

Convention May 17 to 21 in Gettysburg. Street cleanup on W. Orange Street 

set for May 22.Meat Raffle tickets on sale thru June, Lion Don Shaub is 

chair. Lions night at the Reading Phillies set for May 29; Ride for Sight is 

June 17. Approved $550 to sponsor a camper at Beacon Lodge. Approved 

$100 for add in LSP July 4
th

 program. Approved $100 for club’s small 

games of change license with Lancaster County. Approved $130 for a Fall 

Retreat event at Beacon Lodge.  Approved $150 for Lititz Historical Antique 

Show on June 30
th
. Approved $250 for Charles S. Kopp Memorial 

Scholarship to valedictorian at WHS. Tom Bender, President; Membership 

stands at 54. 

2012-2013 

Pre-parade meeting in LSP, July 3
rd

 parade and Flamin Dick concert to 

follow. Lion Bill Raines is Grand Marshall of the parade. July 4
th

 food stand 

in the park; 10
th
 Annual golf outing on July 27; Rotary Craft Show food 
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stand on Aug. 11; Car Cruise night on Aug. 15; Chicken BBQ planned for 

Labor Day weekend. Tom Bender honored with Melvin Jones Fellowship by 

District 14D. Meat Raffle successfully concluded and winners announced. 

New leadership team installed. Lion Dawn Rissmiller will be the new 

Halloween parade chair. Parade route needs to be expanded. Lions Twitter 

and Facebook pages are now active. Annual picnic at Harlo Smith’s on Sept. 

6. District 14D events include Diabetes Walk on Oct. 7 and Region II Rally 

on October 11
th
.  Held October 4 meeting at Luther Acres to honor Bill 

Raines 90
th
 birthday. Club awards night on Oct. 18; Halloween parade set 

for Oct. 29; District Governors visit on Nov. 15; Football awards night on 

Dec. 6; and Annual Christmas Dinner on Dec. 20. Board approved a trophy 

for the WHS Band show in October. Announced Car Cruise profit of $2,900 

and Chicken BBQ profit of $400. Voted to change club ByLaws to make the 

LEO coordinator a voting member of the board. Approved $3180 to present 

to District Gov. Joan on her official club visit. 50/50 raffle tickets sold for 

drawing at annual Christmas dinner. Bob Criswell is chairperson. Approved 

$500 donation to Lititz/Warwick Community Chest. Joint meeting with 

Man. Twp. club on Feb. 7
th

. Fire and Ice Festival set for February 15 to 17; 

Charter Night dinner on March 21; and Easter Egg Hunt on March 30. 

Approved the following donations: $500 to Lititz Rec Center; $750 to Lititz 

Community Chest; $1000 to Lititz Library; $1,750 to Lititz Springs Park; 

$500 to Lititz Meals on Wheels; $1000 to Lititz Fire Co; $500 to 

Brunnerville Fire Co; $500 to Rothsville Fire Co; $1023 to Beacon Lodge; 

$1076 to Leader Dog; $788 to NE PA Lions Eye Bank; and $1023 to 

SABVI. Election of officers set for June 6 with installation on June 20. 

Approved $125 set down fee for July 4
th

 in the park. Jean Brandt, President. 

Ended the year with 56 members. 

2013-2014 

Independence Day Parade and Flamin Dick Concert held on July 3
rd

.  July 

4
th

 food stand in the park and Craft Show food stand were both successful. 

Golf outing took place on July 26
th
; and the Cruise Night on August 14

th
 

featured over 200 vehicles on Main Street. Chicken BBQ was held on Sept. 

7. Contributed $150 to Beacon Lodge for a retreat that Lion Dennis 

Campbell will attend. Announced Dann Barkhume is stepping down as club 

secretary after four years and a new Secretary is needed. Club picnic held at 

Harlo Smith’s home on Sept. 5
th

. Club awards night set for October 17
th
 

meeting. As cost saving measure, perfect attendance pins are being 

discontinued.  Halloween Parade set for Monday night, October 28
th

.  
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Donated $300 to special needs child for eye care. Announced a promotion 

with Keller Bros. Ford that will raise funds by taking test drives in new cars. 

This one day event will be held in the spring. Highway cleanup crew 

completed cleanup of West Orange Street to the township line. Lions Jim 

Neiss and Dann Barkume received awards at the Region Rally. Keith 

Lundsten presented with Lion of the Year and Dawn Rissmiller honored for 

Distinguished Service. Santa’s Mailbox in place at the Train Station, a joint 

Lions/Leo’s event. 50-50 Raffle underway with drawing at annual Christmas 

dinner. Football awards banquet held on December 5 and Christmas dinner 

at Luther Acres held on December 19
th

.  January 16
th

 will be the District 

Governor’s official club visit.  Joint meeting with Man. Twp. Lions on 

February 10
th
. Leo’s Fire and Ice event set for February 14 to 16. Lions 

assisted with the event and held a Saturday night Dance which was well 

attended. Provided $733 in eye care to three needy persons in cooperation 

with Wertsch Vision Associates. Received a $1000 donation from 

employees of Rolex USA-Lititz. Tom Bender has assumed club Secretary 

duties. Announced Lititz Boro will require 120 day application notice for all 

events needing Boro approval. 71
st
 Charter Night set for March 15

th
. April 

5
th

 meeting cancelled as it conflicted with Maundy Thursday. Donated $50 

to WHS Science Fair. Approved $750 donation to Warwick Travel Baseball 

Team. Donated $100 to District 14D Lions Night at the Reading Phillies. 

Donated $100 to Cody Allwein for his Eagle Scout project. District 

Presidents night set for April 11
th
; District Convention on April 12; Easter 

Egg Hunt on April 19 and Keller Bros. fundraiser on April 26
th
. May 1

st
 

meeting cancelled so we can meet on May 8
th

 with the Baron Steigel Lions 

Club. State convention in Pittsburgh set for May 15-18. Participated in the 

Lititz Walk for Wounded Warriors on May 10
th

. Club decided not to sell 

mdse. at July 4
th

 event dues to lack of help. District Ride for Sight set for 

June 15 and will begin at the Lititz Family Cupboard restaurant. Club will be 

addressing the deteriorating condition of Lions publicity signs at various 

locations entering Lititz. They will be replaced as necessary.  Contributed 

$100 to District 14D in support of 2015 Convention to be held in Lancaster. 

Made $11,000 year-end donations to Sight, Community and Youth 

organizations.  Keith Lundsten, President. Installed new officers for Lions 

and LEOs on June 19
th

.  

2014-2015 

Pre-parade picnic in LSP. For the first time in history the July 3
rd

 

Independence day parade and the Flamin Dick concert were cancelled due to 
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weather. Food stand in park on July 4
th

. Coming events: golf tournament on 

July 25; Chicken BBQ on August 2; Barnstormers game and picnic on Aug. 

4
th
; craft show food stand on August 9; Car Cruise night on August 13. 

Assisted and provided lunch for Vision Corp Picnic in LSP on Sept. 2. 

Annual picnic at Harlo Smith’s on Sept. 4
th
.  Lioness Rock-A-Thon on Sept. 

12. Staff Shirts have been ordered to wear at all Lions sponsored events. 

Some members scheduled to attend food safety and handling workshops. 

Special meetings scheduled to discuss declining dinner meeting attendance. 

Options and suggestion will be discussed before the membership.  Region II 

Rally meeting in West Earl Fire Hall on October 9
th

. WHS Band 

Competition on Oct. 16; Club Awards night on October 21. Halloween 

parade set for 9:30 AM on Saturday, October 25 followed by a Fall Fest 

event. At the request of Lititz Boro the nighttime Halloween Parade was 

moved to daytime, breaking a 60 year tradition for the parade. Much 

negative feedback on this from the community. Bonnie Nye added as new 

member; several other potential members pending. November 20
th

-following 

five new members approved: Jeff McSparran, Kristen Loose, Chip Selley, 

Frank Calamia and Melinda-Ann Miller.  Board accepted with regret Lion 

Chuck Slavik’s resignation due to serious vision problems.  Board continues 

discussion/solution to future meeting schedule.  Several options were 

developed for member consideration.  Any meeting changes would take 

place with start of 2015-2016 year.  On Dec 4
th

 held annual football awards  

mtg with Columbia and Elizabethtown Lions Club.  On Dec 18
th
, held our 

annual Christmas dinner meeting at Luther Acres Community Center with 

the Warwick Show Choir providing their usual superb singing and dancing.  

At Jan 15
th

 Board meeting, discussed new state law requiring background 

checks for those working with children under 18yrs old. Three lions have 

clearances to date.  Feb 15
th
 held joint mtg with Manheim Township Club at 

the General Sutter Inn.  Feb 13 thru 16, oversaw Lititz LEO Club’s Fire & 

Ice Festival.  Club purchased $400 lion ice sculpture for display.  On Mar 

5
th

, held joint meeting with Baron Stiegel Lions Club at the General Sutter 

Inn.  Dan Waltz inducted into club. On Mar 19
th
, held our annual Charter 

Night at the Sutter Inn. Joe and Carolyn Dingman Jeff Conrad approved for 

active membership. Dropped with regret Lions Walt Popjoy and Bob 

Blackwell from membership.  On Mar 27
th
, six Lions attended President’s 

Honor night at Yoders Rest.  On the next day, Mar 28
th

, four Lions attended 

District 14D’s convention at Cedar Crest Middle School Lebanon.  On Apr 

4
th

, held our annual Easter Egg Hunt at Bonefield Elementary School on a 

beautiful 10:30 AM morning.  Good community attendance and support.  At 

April 16
th
 mtg, approved into active membership Drs Joe and Coral Perez 
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and Matt Cash.  Membership total now 65.  Awarded two $500 Charles S. 

Kopp Memorial awards to Lititz LEO Club co-presidents Jayce and Emma.  

On May 14
th

 thru 17
th
, assisted/attended District 14D’s sponsorship of the 

State Lions Convention held at Lancaster Host Resort in Lancaster.  Event 

well attended and successful. At May 21
st
 meeting, inducted Ryan Eckert 

into active membership.  membership now 66 members.  Conducted annual 

meat raffle from May thru June.  Announced winners at June 18 meeting.  

At June 18
th

 meeting, board approved end of year donations totaling $8,849.  

Membership approved a new meeting scheduled of no meetings in January 

and the first week of February to take effect on July 1, 2015 for all future 

lionistic years.  Also approved presentation of a program at each meeting 

throughout  year.  First meeting of month to be community related program 

while the second meeting of the month to be a lion related educational 

program.   A new General Sutter meal plan was also approved by the 

membership.  Board approved a morning vice evening Halloween parade for 

2015 due primarily for children safety issues encountered at a night time 

parade.  Steve Brandt,  President.  Membership at 66 members. 

2015-2016 

Independence Day Parade and Flamin Dick Concert held on July 3
rd

 with 

follow-on July 4
th

 food stand in the park. Overall profit was $3,343.  Lion 

Jane Lundsten coordinated a salute to our veterans by creating and 

presenting a power point presentation to LSP attendees on the July 4
th

 event 

in the park showing pictures of local veterans accompanied by an 

appropriate patriotic music theme.  Presentation was well received by all 

park attendees.  Well done, Lion Jane!  Held annual chicken BBQ at SKH 

parking lot on July 25 with a profit of $868.  The Club’s annual golf 

tournament at Fairview Golf Course on July 31
st
 was very successful 

clearing $3,509 on an absolutely beautiful day.  Two members resigned for 

personal reasons in July-Lion’s Chuck Slavik and Jeff Esbenshade.  We 

temporarily changed our meeting site on Aug 3
rd

 from the General Sutter Inn 

to the Barnstormer’s stadium for a picnic outing in right field picnic area.  

All enjoyed a great meal but unfortunately a losing Barnstormers game.  The 

weather was perfect once again.  Our food stand during the annual Rotary 

Craft Show on August 8
th
 made a profit of $1,878.  Held our annual Car 

Cruise on August  12
th
 in downtown Lititz in an equally beautiful evening 

event.  The event was well organized with a good showing of over 200 

vehicles and an impressive profit of $3,448.  On September 25
th
, the Club 

enjoyed recognition by Spacht/Snyder Funeral Home at a flag stand 
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memorial and garage sale.  All profits were donated to the Club which was 

over $500.  Annual District 14D region Rally was attended by six Lions on 

the evening of October 8
th
 at the West Earl Fire Hall.  Our own Lion Ted 

Hevener was awarded the prestigious Pa Fellow Award by District Governor 

Kathy Ridder.  Held our annual Club Awards night on October 15
th
.  Lion 

Jean Brandt was awarded the Lion of the Year Award and Lions Michele 

DeRosa and Harlo Smith were awarded the Distinguished Service award.  

On October 22
nd

, the Club sponsored their first free eye screening tests at the 

Lititz Library to the community.  Unfortunately, few participated.  On 

October 31
st
, the Club held the second day-time Halloween Parade starting 

at 10 AM on Main Street.  Parade attendance was slightly less than the 

previous day-time parade.  The Club is hopeful to schedule the 2016 parade 

again in the evening hours.  Held our annual joint meeting with the 

Manheim Township Lions Club at their meeting site at Brethren Village.  

Heard an outstanding presentation at that meeting on Flight 93.  On 

December 3
rd

, the club held our annual football awards program with the 

Columbia and Elizabethtown Lions Club at the General Sutter Inn.  Event 

was well attended and reported on by the Lancaster newspaper.  Lion Mark 

Hough served again as master of ceremonies and did his usual commendable 

job.  On December 17
th

, the club held their annual Christmas dinner meeting 

at the Moravian Manor in Lititz and was entertained by the Warwick High 

School Production Co. The kids were GREAT as usual.  No meetings were 

held in January except a board meeting on January 21, 2016 at Luther Acres. 

The LEO Club held their annual Fire & Ice Festival Feb 12 thru 15, 2016.  

Record crowds were experienced (15,000 to 20,000 on Friday alone.).  The 

Lions were able to help but the LEOs did the majority of the planning and 

execution.   First club meeting in March held Mar 3
rd

 at the Sutter Inn had 

excellent program addressing three important women in the US.  Our Mar 

17
th
 meeting celebrated the Club’s 75

th
 founding anniversary held at the 

Sutter Inn. Second VP Rich Felton conducted enjoyable trivia game on 

questions drawn from Club’s past history.  Good meeting enjoyed by all.  

We held our annual Easter Egg Hunt at Bonfield Elementary School on a 

beautiful sunny morning on March 26th.  It was the 70
th

 hunt since starting 

in 1946. New Lions Kristen Loose and Mary Schreiber have taken on the 

responsibility of co-chairing the 4
th
 of July parade activities, relieving long-

time chair Lion Bob Criswell who deserves a rest for a job well done.  Noted 

with pleasure that Lion Steve Brandt was awarded LCI’s fourth highest 

award, an International President’s Certificate of Appreciation for Lion 

Steve’s efforts in directing District 14D’s White Cane efforts.  On May 12
th

, 
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the Club held a joint meeting with the Baron Stiegel Lions Club at their 

meeting location at the Udder Choice.  Starting in May, Lion Harlo Smith 

chaired the Club’s meat raffle, overseeing members  selling raffle tickets to 

the public at three locations in the community.  Successful Raffle ended in 

June.  Added new members Diane Coffey and John Wendling to our roles 

for total of 63 active members. Lion Diane, who is also President of the 

Lititz Lioness Club, is the second Lititz Lioness to also become a Lititz 

Lion.  Lion Governor Kath Ridder was the first Lititz Lioness to join the 

Lions Club.  Board approved a $1,000 Charlie Kopp  scholarship with $500 

awarded each to LEO’s Alexandria LeVasseur and Natalie Rhoads for 

Lionistic year 2015-2016. Outgoing Secretary, Lion Tom Bender, inducted 

the new officers for Lionistic year 2016-2017. Invited guest, District 

Governor Kathy Ridder, inducted Lions Diane Coffey and John Wendling at 

the June 16
th

 meeting.  Club President is Curt Evans with membership at 63 

active members. 

 


